
August 12, 2022 
  

Via Email  
  
Dear Tribal Leaders,  
  

The Biden Administration remains committed to conducting regular, meaningful, and robust 
consultation with Tribal Nations as discussed in the January 26, 2021, Presidential Memorandum 
on Tribal Consultation and Strengthening Nation-to-Nation Relationships. 

On behalf of the Office of Management and Budget (OMB), I am writing to invite you to a 
Tribal consultation to provide your input on the development of the President’s Fiscal Year (FY) 
2024 Budget. The purpose of this Tribal consultation is for Tribal leaders and their designees to 
provide feedback to OMB on how the President’s FY 2024 Budget can effectively support 
American Indian and Alaska Native governments, organizations, communities, and individuals.  
The consultation will provide a forum for tribes to collectively share their views and priorities 
with OMB officials on Tribal funding priorities and make recommendations for the President’s 
FY 2024 Budget request to Congress. Please note that these Tribal consultations are not for press 
purposes. 

 

This Tribal consultation on the President’s FY 2024 Budget will be held via teleconference 
on: 

• September 12, 2022 (2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. ET) 
• Registration Link:     https://ems9.intellor.com?do=register&t=1&p=902741 

     
When registering for the teleconference via the link above, you will be asked to provide your 

name, email, title, Tribal leadership position, and Tribal affiliation.  You will receive the call-in 
number and a unique participant code following registration.   Tribal leader participation will be 
prioritized at the consultation and we encourage registration as soon as possible.  
 

If registration is not possible, or if you are having difficulty registering, please email 
tribalconsultation@omb.eop.gov for alternate participation information.  OMB welcomes your 
written comments as well.  Please send them to tribalconsultation@omb.eop.gov by no later 
than October 14, 2022.    
 

We look forward to continuing to strengthen our relationship with Tribal Nations through 
this important Tribal consultation. 
 

Sincerely,  
  

 
Shalanda Young 
Director  
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